State of Vermont

Department of Mental Health 166 Horseshoe Drive Waterbury, VT 05671-2010 http://mentalhealth.vermont.gov/ Agency of Human Services

[phone] 802-241-0090 [fax] 802-241-0100 [tty] 800-253-0191

Hilary Melton Executive Director Pathways Vermont

VIA EMAIL ONLY

July 18, 2024

Dear Ms. Melton:

The Department of Mental Health (DMH) has reviewed your Certificate of Approval (COA) Application as well as your responses to our questions dated June 7 and July 17, 2024. Upon review of the additional information, DMH is satisfied with the information provided and considers this application now complete. DMH will be posting the completed COA application to its website for 20 calendar days and noticing the public of a public comment date for input. You, and any staff you wish to make available to hear public input, will be asked to attend the public meeting. Jennifer Rowell will be following up to find a suitable date, time, and location for the meeting.

Upon completion of these activities, a final determination regarding your COA application for this project will be issued by the Commissioner.

Thank you for the information provided to complete this COA application. A decision will be issued within 60 days and efforts will be made to expedite the time frame where possible.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Best,

—pocusigned by: karen *God*nick Barber

Karen Godnick Barber

General Counsel
Department of Mental Health

CC: Emily Hawes, DMH Commissioner

Samantha Sweet, DMH Deputy Commissioner Shannon Thompson, DMH Finance Director

